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2 April 2014


FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE


ATTENTION: CHIEF REPORTERS
CIVIC REPORTERS
ART REPORTERS
EDUCATION REPORTERS


Renowned author to visit Invercargill


Invercargill Public Library and Southland Boys’ High School are excited to 
announce a new, collaborative initiative which is bringing renowned New 
Zealand author David Hill to Invercargill in April.


Mr Hill will be in the city on 14-15 April, with a free public session for all ages 
on Monday 14 April, at 7pm in the Invercargill Public Library meeting room,
where he will talk about his writing and answer questions. His topic is ‘Why I 
write and why I shouldn’t; what I write and what I shouldn’t’.


He will spend Monday at Southland Boys’ High School working with the Year 
7 and 8 classes, supporting their recent enquiry unit on ANZACS.


Every teacher has read to their class “My Brother’s War”, one of Mr Hill’s 2013 
New Zealand Post Book Award winning novels, which recounts the very 
different experiences of two brothers fighting in World War I.  One brother is a 
volunteer and the other is a conscientious objector. They both ultimately end 
up in the battlefields of France.


Due to the overwhelmingly positive response from students, Mr Hill has 
accepted an invitation to visit the South and will talk to the boys, not only 
about his inspiration for writing this novel, but also the research he undertook 
around World War I.


He will run writing workshops for Southland Boys’ High School on the Monday 
and for students from a range of other schools at various times on the 
Tuesday. He will also make a guest appearance at the Library’s Tuesday 
Afternoon Book Club, to which other students have also been invited.


In a first for Invercargill, the public and school library sectors are exploring 
new ways of working together to benefit students, teachers and members of 
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the public, which has been made possible by the generous support of the 
Invercargill Licensing Trust.


Customer Experience Manager, Cynthia Smith and Southland Boys’ High 
School Research and Learning Coordinator Senga White are confident this 
will signal the beginning of many more collaborative ventures promoting a 
range of literacies and highlighting the complementary benefits for students 
and teachers of using both school and public libraries.


ENDS.


For more information please contact Senga White at Southland Boys’ High 
School (027) 3815113 or Cynthia Smith at the Invercargill Public Library (03) 
2111764.
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Thursday, April 10, 2014


FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE


ATTENTION: CHIEF REPORTERS
CIVIC REPORTERS


70 Thai students to receive Mayoral welcome


A joint group of Thai students and staff numbering almost 70 will attend a 
welcome ceremony held at the Invercargill City Council this Friday as part of their 
two month visit to Invercargill.


Invercargill Mayor Tim Shadbolt will officially welcome the students in the Council 
Chambers on the first floor of the Civic Administration Building, 101 Esk Street at 
10.30am on Friday April 11.


Both groups are part of cultural and study exchange programmes with students 
staying for eight weeks. The first group of over 40 students is the result of a 
relationship built over the last 18 years between local schools, including James 
Hargest College and Waihopai Primary School and Thailand Education Agent 
Prateep Ratchawatawana. 


Mr Ratchawatawana runs an international education agency business and
teaches English at a high school in his hometown. The Thai students have been 
fully integrated into the New Zealand school system. Other activities as part of 
their trip include holiday tours to Te Anau, Queenstown and Dunedin.


The second group comes from The Prince Royal’s College in Chiang Mai, 
Thailand – the relationship resulting from the efforts of the Education Southland 
International Marketing Alliance lead by Venture Southland. This relationship 
began four years ago with the signing of a Memorandum of Understanding. This 
has since seen students arriving in Southland for the last three years to 
undertake an eight week study and cultural programme, living in homestay or 
school hostels and immersing in community, school and family life. Over 100 
students have now visited as part of the exchange with ten of these students
choosing to study long term in Southland. 


ENDS.


Inquiries, please contact Eirwen Harris on 211 1678
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Wednesday, April 16, 2014


FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE


ATTENTION: CHIEF REPORTERS
CIVIC REPORTERS


Waste Collection over Easter & ANZAC Holidays


The collection of Invercargill waste bins will be largely unaffected over the 
upcoming public holidays with Invercargill residents having only two date 
changes in their bin pick-up cycle.


Friday the 18th and 25th of April are the only days affected, with these bins 
now being picked up the following Saturday – the 19th and 26th April 
respectively. All other pick-ups of the yellow recycling and red waste bins will 
continue as normal in Invercargill.


This is contrary to the details shown in the ICC calendar delivered to all 
Invercargill homes late last year due to changes in the collection schedule 
after the printing of the calendar.


If residents are unsure of which dates their rubbish may be picked up and 
have further queries they can go to wastenet.org.nz and use the ‘My 
Collection Day’ tool to clarify collection days.


ENDS.


Inquiries, please contact Donna Petersen on 211 1076
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